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Help our school win a share of £12,000 by supporting us in the Express & Star 
Cash for Schools competition. 
 
All you have to do is collect as many tokens as possible which will appear every 
day in the  Express & Star newspaper from Thursday 3rd March 2022 to         
Saturday 2nd April 2022.  You can pick up a copy at your local newsagent or   
supermarket. 
 
The five schools with the most tokens collected per pupil, will walk away with a 
cash prize.  The first placed school with the most tokens collected per pupil will 
scoop a whooping £5,000, followed by £3,000 for second, £2,000 for third and 
then two £1,000 awards, which will be presented to the fourth and fifth place 
schools. 
 
Our school will be featured in a special launch supplement on Thursday 3rd 
March 2022, showcasing the schools taking part. 
 
Encourage family, friends, and neighbours to collect tokens on behalf of our 
school.  

Please note that our office opening hours are 8:30am—4:00pm.  If you need to contact 

the office please call/visit between these times.   If you need to report an absence before 

8:30am please leave a message on the absence line.   

Thank you 
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Tuesday 15th March     Year 4—The Vikings Experience Day 

Friday 25th March     Year 3—The Stone Age Experience Day 

Friday 8th April 2022     Last Day of Term 

Monday 25th April 2022    First Day of Term 

W/C Monday 9th May     SATs Week for Year 6 

Tuesday 17th May 2022    Reception Trip to Bishops Wood 

Friday 27th May 2022     Break up for Half Term 

Monday 6th June 2022    Return to School 

Wednesday 8th June 2022    Year 1 Trip—National Sea Life Centre 

Wednesday 20th July 2022    End of Year 

Thursday 21st July 2022    School Closed to pupils-Teacher Training (INSET) 

Friday 22nd July 2022     School Closed to all—Queen’s Jubilee 

School Lunches:  Our catering providers have advised us that due to the implantation of Natasha’s Law all 
meals have to be booked in advance.  The kitchen will not cater for children whose meal has not been booked 
by 10am.  Our online system allows you to book until midnight the night before, if you are unable to book 
online please ensure that you ring the school office by 10am.  The office staff will then book a meal for your 
child.  

Please be aware that if your child does not have a packed lunch or a meal booked by 10am, the office staff will 

call parents/carers and ask them to bring a packed lunch to school.  

School Staff Car Park:   We have noticed that parents and carers are still pulling up on our carpark 
to drop off their child/children for Breakfast Club.  This is a very busy car park for staff only and 
deliveries.  Please do not pull up in the car park, drive through the car park or park there whilst 
dropping off or collecting from school, Nursery or Breakfast and Afterschool Club.  We will have 
no alternative but to keep the gates closed if this continues to happen. 

Belle-Vue Primary School E.Safety Advice:  Keeping yourself safe online seems to be a full time job.  It is hard 

enough as adults but often our children are more adept than us in navigating Tik-Tok, Whatsapp, Roblox etc.  

Please check on our school website for the latest E.Safety Advice.  

SATs Week:   Year 6 have their SATs week commencing 9th May.  It is really      

important that all Year 6 children are in on time and well rested for that week.  As 

with any other day, can you please make sure your child has had a good nights 

sleep and eaten breakfast before they arrive to school.  







 

Congratulations to our Year 5/6 football team who played against The Glynne at home on Tuesday 15th February. Playing our first league match nerves 

were flying high but we came out with a fantastic result winning 7-4! This result put us at the top of the league table. All players played absolutely  

superb as a team and we had an amazing turn out of spectators to watch our first win. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another congratulations to our other Year 5/6 football team who played our second league match away against The Glynne on Tuesday 1st March. We 

came home with another brilliant win of 5-1. Remaining at the top of table with a fantastic goal difference. All players were faultless at the game and 

played amazing as a team.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to a positive intake of letters for Year 4 After School Club the children will be split into two terms so that everybody has the opportunity to come 

along and have fun. Letters will be sent out next week to the children including all dates and information. 

 

There are spaces still available for Year 5 After School Club on a Friday 3:30-4:30. If your child would like to attend please see the office to add their 

names to the list. 

 

Please make sure your children have brought back their PE kit as we are having children who do not have their kit for PE in school. All children need 

to have a pair of pumps and trainers in school, as it is not safe for children to be doing PE in their school shoes. Unless their kit is dirty or wet please 

can we keep kits in school. 

 

Indoor and outdoor kit needs to be in school every week as we will be doing as much PE outside as we can. Children are also able to wear coats, 

gloves, hats, snoods or scarfs if they wish to. It is essential that all children have trainers to wear outdoors as school shoes are not permitted and 

pumps are not ideal.  

 

* Indoor PE kit: white t-shirt, red short and pumps. 

* Outdoor PE kit: joggers, hoodie or jacket, white t-shirt and trainers. 

If they attend after school clubs and go home in their PE kits please ensure PE kits are returned.   

PE days for the children; 

Year 1 PE days – Tuesday afternoon and Friday morning. 

Year 2 PE days – Wednesday morning and Friday afternoon. 

Year 3 PE days – Monday morning and Tuesday morning. 

Year 4 PE days – Thursday afternoon and Friday afternoon. 

Year 5 PE days – Wednesday afternoon and Friday afternoon.  

Year 6 PE days – Monday morning, Thursday morning. 



Family Support Update 

 

Foodbank Appeal 

As I mentioned in my previous update, we are now Foodbank voucher providers. If you are      

struggling with the increase in food and fuel prices then please contact me, as I may be able to help 

with food vouchers and some helpful advice. 

As well as receiving support from the Foodbank, we would also like to offer them our support. We 

have decided to take part in their ‘80 Can Challenge’ and we would like to collect at least 80 items 

for them during Lent. I have attached a flyer with more details. If you would like to contribute, then 

please place the items in the large bag in the school office or send them into class with your child. 

The last date for contributing will be 1st April. 

 

Easter Egg Appeal 

Santa’s Black Country Toy Appeal charity have decided to collect Easter Eggs this year for those 

families who are unable to buy an egg for their children. I have attached a flyer with more details.  

If you would like to donate an egg, then please contribute in the same manner as the food above. 

The last date will be 1st April. If you will struggle to purchase eggs for your children, then please let 

me know and I may be able to refer you to the charity for support. 

 

Free School Meals 

If you are in receipt of benefits, your children may qualify for free school meals. Even if they are in 

Key Stage 1 and receive free school meals due to their age, it is still beneficial to register for free 

school meals, as you will then receive vouchers in the school holidays to spend at a supermarket. 

Please follow the link below to find out more information. 

https://www.dudley.gov.uk/residents/benefits/free-school-meals/ 

 

Parenting Courses  

Unfortunately, there was not enough interest in the course around sleep, so it has been cancelled.  

We would like to run another session which addresses sibling conflict and how to manage fighting 

and aggression. If you are interested in attending, please contact me via family@belle-

vue.dudley.sch.uk. Once we have enough interest we will look at possible dates which suit those 

interested. 

 If you are unable to attend the sessions in school hours, then you may be interested in the online 

sessions. Please contact me for details. 

 

Mrs Slater 
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